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Newsletter   

Edition 5—31st March 2022 

186 Mornington-Tyabb Road, Tyabb 3913       (03) 5977 4584     tyabb.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

Covid update 

Thank you to our parents for their continued support with 
testing their children and informing us if their child is 
positive. This information is used to notify other parents in 
a class or year level and encourage them to monitor for 
symptoms and keep students home if positive. This helps 
us to minimise the spread across the school. In the last 
couple of days we have had an increase in cases across 
the school. Multiple cases emphasise the need to 
continue to maintain covid safety measures: 

• Staying home if unwell 
• Monitoring for symptoms 
• Regular RAT testing 
• Regular hand hygiene  
• Face masks for staff and year 3-6 
• Ventilation through open windows, doors and air 

purifiers 

Thank you for your continued support. We hope that our 

students and family members who have tested positive 

are recovering well . 

 

Introduction to Auslan 

We recently surveyed staff and parents to ask about their 

preference for the language that we introduce at Tyabb 

Primary School. As you will see from the graphs below 

their was an extremely strong preference to teach Auslan.  

As of  term 2, Meg Huther, will return from family leave 

and begin an introduction to Auslan to all year levels 

across the school. Meg is currently visiting other schools 

to design an introductory program for our students. 

 

 

Parent Survey 

 

 

 

 

Staff Survey 

 

 

Grade 4 camp    

PHILLIP ISLAND  23rd - 25th 

march 

Last Wednesday our grade 4 students went on camp to 

Phillip Island. The first day was spent settling in to their 

cabins and rotating around several camp activities such 

as the giant swing, low ropes, archery and mechanical 

wall. At night they went to the penguin parade and loved 

the opportunity to see the penguins up so closely. During 

the remainder of the camp the students continued their 

activity rotation, built sandcastles at the beach and visited 

A Maze’N’ Things.  

The teachers and camp staff mentioned that they were 

extremely proud of the students who were behaving 

beautifully, giving everything a go and having fun. Thank 

you to our staff—Miss Riley, Ms Woff, Mrs Hunter and 

Jantina Forecast for organising and running the camp and 

to our 6 parent helpers (Lachlan Alcorn, Matthew Couper, 

Ben Flower, Brent Thickens and Priscilla Cutting ) who 

took time away from their work and commitments to 

support our children. Thank you! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:tyabb.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au


 

Tyabb Primary School Bulletin: 31st March 2022  Page 2 
‘From little things, big things grow’ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

World Maths Day is celebrated every year in order to encourage students around 

the world to sharpen their skills in arithmetic and problem solving. Our teachers 

spent the day engaging our students in a variety of maths activities.  In the  

afternoon session our teachers swapped classes and read a maths picture story 

book to prompt a problem solving activity.  
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Mothers Day Stall— early next term! 
Our annual Mother’s day stall will be held on Tuesday 3rd of May with extra 

gifts available for purchase on Wednesday 4th of May. Further details will 

follow.   

As Mother’s Day will be held at the end of our second week of Term 2 we 

are kindly asking for donations early. Suitable donations include mugs,   

travel mugs, drink bottles, body and hand creams, nail polish, handmade 

jewellery, soaps, wrapped chocolates or lollies, recipe books, gardening 

tools etc. All donations can be dropped into the office. Thank you, PFA  
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Please note that this page will be updated each newsletter as new events are scheduled  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What’s Happening  

Term 1& 2 

TERM 1  

Monday 4th April Grade 3 -6 House Cross Country 

Tuesday 5th April Epilepsy Action Day - Wear a Splash of Purple 

Friday 8th April Easter Bonnet Parade & Easter Raffle Drawn 

Friday 8th April Last Day Term 1 - Dismissal 2.30pm 

TERM 2  

Tuesday 26th April Start of Term 2 

Wednesday 27th April Whole School Photos 

Thursday 28th April Southern Peninsula Tennis - Selected Students 

Tuesday 3rd May Mother’s Day Stall 

Wednesday 4th May Mother’s Day Stall - Extra Presents 

Wednesday 4th - 6th May Grade 5 Camp Rumbug 

CSEF (CAMPS, SPORTS,           

EXCURSION FUND) 

If you have a Centrelink Health Care 

Card or Pensioner Concession Card you 

may be eligible for CSEF for your child. 

Please come to the office to fill out a 

form. 

If you have previously applied through 

Tyabb Primary we will reapply on your 

behalf for this year. 

Applications for this year close on 24th 

June 2022 

Yearbook 2021 

We have received another        

delivery of the 2021 yearbooks.  

If you would like to order one 

come to the office. Cost is $15. 

Thank you 

A FRIENDLY REMINDER: STUDENTS SHOULD NOT BE DROPPED AT SCHOOL PRIOR TO 8:30 AM. 

STAFF ARE NOT ON DUTY IN THE YARD UNTIL 8:45AM. IF YOU NEED TO DROP YOUR CHILD PRIOR 

TO THIS TIME PLEASE UTILISE THE BEFORE SCHOOL CARE. INFORMATION FOR THIS SERVICE CAN 

BE COLLECTED FROM THE FRONT OFFICE. THE SAFETY OF YOUR CHILD IS OF UTMOST                    

IMPORTANCE. THANKYOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT WITH THIS. 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwi_vqaptvfYAhXIbbwKHVNXCqsQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fsmcm.edu.ph%2Fnews-and-events%2F2017%2F02%2Ffoundation-week-reminders%2F&psig=AOvVaw1ABWER7V2eeKv6iETh7Gb4&ust
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Splash of Purple Day – Epilepsy Australia 

 

 

Saturday the 26th of March was Epilepsy 

Australia’s Purple Day! Purple Day aims to 

encourage people to talk about epilepsy 

and to remind those who live with seizures, 

that they are not alone.  

 

Epilepsy is a disorder of brain function that takes the form of recurring          

convulsive or non-convulsive seizures. Epilepsy is not just one condition; rather 

it is a diverse family of disorders comprising many seizure types. Over 250,000 

people in Australia are currently living with epilepsy. 

If you would like to support this wonderful cause, we encourage you to “GO 

PURPLE” and wear a splash of purple to school and bring a gold coin donation 

on Tuesday 5th of April.  

You might wear some purple socks, or a purple hair tie or ribbon in your hair.  

We can’t wait to see some splashes of purple! 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                  Junior School Council 
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Our Junior School Council are supporting our local Hastings RSL by selling the 

following products. Due to ANZAC day falling at the end of the school holidays 

we would like to sell these over the last weeks of this term. 

 

 

 

 

                                                  Junior School Council 

$2 $3 $5 

$4 $5 
Bring your money to the 
office before school, at 
recess or at lunchtime 
to select the item that 
you would like to       
purchase to support the 
2022 Anzac Appeal. 
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“Caught Being Kind” 

During the last two weeks there has been a big emphasis on the importance of Being Kind. Students caught being kind in both the 

classroom and the playground had their names entered into the box in the office. We had over 160 students being nominated for 

kindness acts. This is evidence of the kind and caring students we have at Tyabb Primary School. 

Some of the reasons included: 

• helping others in class during Science 

• Encouraging others 

• Putting books away without being asked 

• Mentioning to another student that their work was great 

• Helping each other with their class work 

• Playing so nicely with grade one students 

• Offering to help 

• Packing up another students stationery 

• Helping a friend when they got hurt 

• Holding open the door for friends 

• Helping people when they were stuck and just being really kind 

• Helping me with work, being very kind and making me happy. She smiled and was happy to help me 

• Helping me when I was finding work hard 

• Helping me  pack my bag when it was full of stuff 

• Letting people play when they asked to 

• Taking turns during volleyball with her team without being told how to rotate 

• Helping me when I hurt my ankle 

The following students were the lucky recipients of a canteen voucher: 

 

 

 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

CONGRATULATIONS!!! 

  

Will  (6B) Oliver H (PC) 

Ruby (PB) Olivia (PB) 

Oscar (5B) Amalie (3A) 

Hannah (PB) Emily (3B) 

Julian (1B) Logan (6B) 
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                                                                      Star Citizen Award 

Introducing a new award for 2022 

Star Citizen of the Term 
 
 

 

 

This award will be presented to seven students per term:  

One student from each year level (Prep to Gr 6) will be selected by the teachers in that year level to receive the Star   

Citizen of the Term award. This award has been created to reward a student who always displays our school values on a 

consistent basis to a high standard. 

The recipient each term will be announced at the final assembly held for the term and presented with a medallion 

(similar to the one below) that will have the school logo on the front and engraving on the back to recognise the student 

and their achievements. 

We look forward to announcing our Term One inaugural winners at our final assembly for term one. Parents will be    

informed prior to the announcement and either sent a Webex link (if Assembly is still online) or an invitation to attend 

the Assembly. 
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No bullying! 

  

  

Welfare 
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Welfare 
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Welfare 

  

What a fantastic week we all had        

learning and revising the definitions of  

bullying and by-standing.         

Students completed lessons    

throughout the week focusing around 

Respect and showing others kindness. 

The week was finished off with an  

orange theme, where students and 

staff wore a splash of  orange 

to represent the importance of being 

kind.  

Well done to all that came with a 

splash of orange!!!! 
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               Week 8, 21st March  

  

  

 

 

  

  

Star Students 

  

PA Ryder 

PB Zoe 

PC Indy 

1A Milly 

1B NA 

1C Jasper 

2A Alex 

2B Abigail 

2C Asher 

3A Duke 

3B Linc 

34A Jayden 

4A Hjordis 

4B Bryce 

5A Sophie 

5B Balin 

6A Chloe 

6B Will 
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               Week 9, 28th March  

  

  

 

 

  

  

Star Students 

  

PA Harrison 

PB Cooper 

PC Jack 

1A Cammy 

1B Eden 

1C Felicity & Addi 

2A Leni 

2B Tyson 

2C Archie 

3A Jacob 

3B Hallie 

34A Harper 

4A School camp 

4B School camp 

5A Emily 

5B Lilly 

6A Kayla 

6B Jessica 
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 Respect          Safety          Responsibility          

Integrity          Optimism 

 

Our Value in focus is RESPECT.  

Students at Tyabb Primary School display the value of Respect by: 

‘Acting in a way that shows you care for yourself, others and the environment’ 
 

Congratulations to the following students who were the Values award winners: 
*** some students were not present for the photo 

  

  

Values Awards 

  

PA   Harrison 1A   Smith 2A   Riley 3A   Amalie 4A   Loli 5B   Juliette 

PB   Harlow 1B   River 2B  Olivia 3B   Ella 4B   George 6A   Winter 

PC  Blair 1C  Felicity 2C   Alice 3/4A   Emily 5A   Sophie 6B   Khai 
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Green Team Report 
 
Earth Hour 

 
Thank you to all our wonderful students, staff and   
families who participated in Earth Hour. Educating   
ourselves and others on Sustainable practices will make 
such a huge difference to our world. We had many 
amazing entries for our competition. Our winner selected 
by Mrs Howden and our Green Team Leaders is Maya of 
grade 2c. Maya your entry was a stand out and you will 
be presented with your prize (a $50 Bunnings  voucher) 
at assembly on Monday. Congratulations to all families 
who entered.  

 
 
Chickens and the Garden 
The Chicken Roster for term 2 is out. If you would like to 
care for our ladies over a weekend during the term, simply 
shoot an email to Mrs Bartlett 
karina.bartlett@education.vic.gov.au 
 
Also, Mrs Bartlett will be dedicating time in the first week 
of the holidays in keeping the garden in shipshape. If you 
would like to join her, let her know your available times via the above email. She 
would welcome any assistance! 
 

Don’t forget, to be in the weekly raffle to win a dozen eggs, come and see Mrs 
Bartlett at recess or lunchtimes in room 6. Raffle tickets cost just $1. 

 

Term Two Chicken Roster          

            
Weekends Families 

Week 1 – Saturday/Sunday 30/1st May   

Week 2 – Saturday/Sunday 7/8th May   

Week 3 - Saturday/Sunday 14/15th May   

Week 4 – Saturday/Sunday 21/22nd May   

Week 5 – Saturday/Sunday 28/29th May   

Week 6 – Saturday/Sunday 4/5th June   

Week 7 – Saturday/Sunday 11/12th June   

Week 8 – Saturday/Sunday 18/19th June   

Week 9 – School Holidays 25th June – 10th July   

mailto:karina.bartlett@education.vic.gov.au
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    Classroom Capers 

Term one is going by so quickly and the preps have had an amazing start to their first school year. 

They’ve been learning many sounds of the alphabet as well as the actions for each sound, counting 

and even subitising!  

Number of the day! 
Each week we have a number of the day, this week we looked at the number 12.  

We had circle time and a number talk, looking at the different ways we can show the number 12.  

Number talks have been a great way for the preps to visualise collections and build on their number 

sense. The preps were given some thinking time and then shared their ideas to make a number 12 

poster.  

 

 

 

 

Well done preps 

for an excellent 

start to the year! 
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Curriculum Corner 

WRITING 

 

What a terrific start to the year with 

some incredible literacy opportunities 

being provided at Tyabb Primary School! 

It’s been fantastic to see so many students 

buzzing about Writing and eager to share 

their success with teachers and friends. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Writer’s Notebooks 

The setting up of our students Writer’s 

Notebooks has certainly been an exciting 

part of term one where students across 

all year levels have spent time decorating 

and personalising their very own 

notebook.  

 

 

A Writer's Notebook encourages writing 

practice, nurtures creativity and supports 

students to generate ideas. 

 

 

 

 

 

The Writing Process 

Students work through a sequential 

writing process where they are able to 

plan, draft/write, edit and publish their 

written work. The role of the teacher is to 

support and guide the student by offering 

constructive feedback throughout the 

process. The student and the teacher set 

achievable goals together and reflect on 

the progress made. 

Student Voice 

“I love that I can write about what I’m interested 

in” Billy 

“I am encouraged to use 

my imagination and be 

creative” Zane 

“I love that I get to 

publish and type a good 

copy of my writing” 

Kiahna 
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School Photos 2022 – Tyabb Primary School 

Annual school photos including sibling photos will be taken at Tyabb Primary School by Arthur Reed Photos 

on Wednesday 27th April 2022. 

There is no need to return any forms or money to school. 

Unique image codes will be issued to all students on/after photo day so families can register online to view 

images when they become available in the web shop.  

Registration is simple, just follow the 3 simple steps on your child’s personalised flyer once you receive it 

and remember to add the codes for all your children attending this school. 

Even if you registered last year, it’s important that you do again this year using your child’s 2022 image code 

to link their images for the current year with your contact details. 

When images are ready to view and in the web shop, all parents who have registered will be notified by SMS 

and email. 

Once registered, please wait for notification that 2022 images are online to view before making your    

purchase.  
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 March 

 PREP 

Annie 
Thomas 
Oliver 
Miller 

GRADE ONE 

Grace 
Hudson 

River 
GRADE TWO 

Maya 
Sadie 

Charlie 
Harry 
Oliver 
Asiani 
Heidi 

GRADE THREE 
Havarna 

Kayla 
GRADE FOUR 

Sophie 
Dillon 

Hunter 
Audrey 
Logan 
Mahli 

Jayden 
Chloe 
Billy  

Thyssen 
GRADE FIVE 

Matilda 
Rosie 

GRADE SIX 

Heidi 
Grace 
Huon 

Alexis 
Amelia 
Nayte 

Marlee 

April 
PREP 

Cooper 
Lewis 
Teddy 
Braxon 
Alyssa 
Harlow 

GRADE ONE 
Brody 
Mason 
Aiden 
Oliver 
Jarvis 

Isabelle 
GRADE TWO 

Jhai 
Keaton 
Lochlan 
Oliver 
Willow 

GRADE THREE 
 Harper 
Amalie  

GRADE FOUR 
Harper 

Vance 
Amelia 
Noah 
Lexi  

Griffin  
Arthur 

GRADE FIVE 
Juliette 
Ellora 

Heidi 
Maddie 

Taj 
GRADE SIX 

 Jessica 

Indiana 

Thomas 
Evie  

If we miss your child’s birthday please let us 
know 
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Community News 

The Hastings Art Show is raising funds 

towards building new premises for the 

Holy Trinity Community Op Shop, 

which contributes to Tyabb Primary 

School. 
We hope the Art Show will showcase 

the amazing talent of local artists. It will be 

a hybrid show, incorporating a ‘physical’ as 

well as a ‘virtual’ exhibition.  The ‘physical’ 

art show will commence with the Gala 

Opening on Thursday 21 April and close on 

Saturday 23 April. The ‘virtual’ art show will 

be open for viewing and online sales for a 

slightly longer period, Friday 22 April to  

Saturday 30 April. Visitors on site Friday 

and Saturday will have the bonus           

opportunity to watch some of our amazing 

artists at work.   
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Community News 

Crib Point Community Market 
Saturday April 9th 
9am to 1pm 
 
INDOOR & OUTDOOR STALLS 
Handmade: jewellery, cards, aprons, kids’ clothes, soaps, 
pens, fretwork, knitted items and decoupage. 
Eggs, potatoes, plants, eco-friendly products, upcycled 
products, Devonshire Teas, coffee,  Cribby Koala      
Treasure Hunt and lots more. 
 
Proceeds go to the Crib Point Community House and 
community programs 
Location: Crib Point Community House, 7 Park Rd, Crib 
Point  
Email: market@cpch.org.au 
Ph: 59839888 
 
Thank you, 
On behalf of the Crib Point  Community House Market 
committee 
 

Would you like $500 for school costs? The Saver Plus      

program matches your savings up to $500 over the 10 

months. Go to the Saver Plus website and make an enquiry 

or email EnquiriesSP@bsl.org.au directly, and a Saver Plus 

Co-ordinator will get in touch!  

mailto:market@cpch.org.au
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Community News 
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Community News 

I would like to alert you to the ‘Get Active Victoria’ government initiative that can provide families with 
$200 worth of registration fees/apparel for eligible families with a healthcare card or pension card. 

See this link for more details:https://www.getactive.vic.gov.au/vouchers/ 

I believe this would assist many of our community families financially and enable our local kids to begin or 
continue their sporting journey’s. 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.getactive.vic.gov.au%2Fvouchers%2F&data=04%7C01%7CKaren.Jacob%40education.vic.gov.au%7Ce06e34d481144137099508da0ab92292%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637834087651881122%7CUnk
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 GO WILD THESE SCHOOL HOLIDAYS AT  
MOONLIT SANCTUARY KEEPER CLUB 

Kids enjoy environmental activities, animal encounters and native animal care. 

Day includes: interactions with dingo, python, feeding animals and food prep, and animal enrichment  
activities. Learn about our animals, their conservation and the environment. For ages 7-14 years.  

April 2022 School Holiday Program Dates: 

Monday 11th, Tuesday 12th, Wednesday 13th, Thursday 14th 

Tuesday 19th, Wednesday 20th, Thursday 21st, Friday 22nd
 

Cost: $99.00 per day  

Small groups of 16 children  

Bookings essential as spaces are limited 

Dress for the weather, wear closed-toe shoes and remember your hat or raincoat.  BYO lunch or purchase 
at the café. 

Moonlit Sanctuary Wildlife Park 

550 Tyabb-Tooradin Rd, Pearcedale 

Phone 5978 7935 

www.moonlitsanctuary.com.au 

9:15am sign in. 9:30am start. 2:30pm finish. 

Open daily between 10am and 4pm. Keeper Club runs from 9:30am-2:30pm. 

 

  

  

  

  

  

  

Community News 

http://www.moonlitsanctuary.com.au

